

Thomas M. Holt A.F. A.M. Lodge No. 492

1st and 3rd Thursday 7:30 pm

Hello Brothers and Members of Thomas M. Holt Lodge. This is the Winter Edition of your news letter from your 2015 Master, Bro. Todd Smith to let you know what all is planned for the new year. First of all I am happy to be elected as Master for 2015. I'm planning to bring back the "Holler Log" quarterly with news and updates of what's going on in the lodge. I'm going to start a new thing for the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting of each month called "Know Your Brother", on the nights that any degree work is planned I'll omit this to save time. There are 2 fundraisers planned for this year so far. The first will be a golf tournament in May and the second is to sell Shoulders and Boston butts in September. On December 18<sup>th</sup> the lodge voted NOT to have the meeting on January 1<sup>st</sup> in observance of New Year's Day. On February 19<sup>th</sup> there will be a Past Master's Third Degree for Bro. Otis Perkins; I hope all will come out in support of our newest master mason to be. I hope everyone has safe and Happy Holidays.

Jan. 1 <sup>st</sup>	No Meeting	Due to National Holiday "Happy New Year's Day"
Jan. 15 <sup>th</sup>	7:30 pm	Regular Meeting with (2 <sup>nd</sup> degree examination)
Feb. 5 <sup>th</sup>	7:30 pm	Regular Meeting with (Know your Brother)
Feb. 19 <sup>th</sup>	7:30 pm	Regular Meeting with (Past Master's Third Degree)
Mar. 5 <sup>th</sup>	7:30 pm	Regular Meeting with (Know your Brother)
Mar. 19 <sup>th</sup>	7:30 pm	Regular Meeting

Merry Christmas Brothers Sincerely, Bro. Todd Smith Master